May 12, 1966

Dr. Charles W. Carter 4308 Wigger Street Marion, Indiana

Dear Dr. Carter:

Thank you for your reminder of May 7 that I had not communicated to you regarding the Wesleyan Theological Journal. I am sorry that I have been remiss in this matter, because I am sure you are anxious as to the response which was accorded the journal.

I have had numerous indications of appreciation for the project itself. The general opinion seems to be that the journal is a significant contribution to the Holiness Movement. I have not had any contact with people who have had an opportunity to carefully examine it since we distributed the journal at the convention or the remaining copies by mail. My personal judgment is that it is a job well done, and I would not have any constructive suggestions to be made as to how it might be improved.

There were several things which you added to the journal which I thought were very useful, and I appreciate them. I refer to the material on the cover of the bulletin both front and back. I thought that this information was particularly useful in making of the journal a promotional piece for the society.

In my judgment the Editorial Committee has given us a significant bulletin for our first venture. I am certain that special thanks is due to you for your leadership in this respect. I am so very appreciative of the fact that you did accept the responsibility and that you carried it out with dispatch and with efficiency.

Sincerely yours,

Merne A. Harris Secretary Wesleyan Theological Society

MAH: mb